A.I.A.S. / HOT RATE ON A STICK NEWSLETTER

VOL. II ISSUE 1 MARCH 29, 1989

Hello everyone,

Well I hope that everyone had a pleasant and relaxing spring break after a fairly rigorous winter quarter. I figure more than half of the people in this class went to some part of Florida or another. The following is a list of who went where to have sun, surf, suds and whatever else:

Panama City: Jason Coltharp, Magnus Nilsson, Blake Yamaato, Lori Brown, Chris Pooser, Mitch Owen, Janan Jones, Denis Ng, and the Life of the Party (you know, the funny one).

Orlando: Kathy Lewis, Brian Slocum, Matt Turner, Chipy

Buchanis, Erica Hornung, Joe Blount, and others. TONY CAP. Daytona: Dave Erhart (who is sporting a souvenir on his left

ear).

Captiva Island: Carolynn Machuga.

All over: Tony Chapman and Dave Daniels.

Somewhere: Tim Hagan, Mary O' my god.

PENN- ROBERT & CAREY.

Anyone and everyone who was not quite ready to start the quarter this past Monday night were in attendance at a Birthday party in honor of Matthew Preston Greer Esq. at home of Carrie Jackson-Yonce and Tony Calvin Chapman II. Although the party was not a particularly large one, it was nevertheless a night to remember, or not to remember as it were. Such revelry as the throwing of a toilet down the front steps, and the suicide attempt of T. Walker Maginnis could be seen there that evening. It definitely was a great ending to a mediocre spring break I must say.

Any and all Hot Rats on Stick who would like to participate on the Exploding Pigs Softball Team need to turn their name in to Matthew Preston Greer Esq. pretty soon just so that he will know who wants to participate.

Well I'm sorry this newsletter hasn't lived up to the reputation it has gained but I had to write it in an hour.

Good luck in the coming quarter!

Very Truly yours,

The Shock Tee

Steven G. Shockley

## A.I.A.S. / PORTLY PLATYPI NEWSLETTER

Monday, April 10, 1989 Volume II Issue 2

Hello Ladies and Gentlemen,

Well it's Monday again and you're reading the newsletter again. Big Deal. I hope everyone had a pleasant weekend even though it's obvious that some didn't (Greg Hassle for instance). It seems that he and Miss Sommer Leigh Schauer had a spat (and I hear there are many) last night. Sources say that during the confrontation Miss Schauer was afraid for her life and took a baseball bat to her (at one time) boy friend's head and left him with an eye that will go blind wit hin 48 hours if he doesn't come up with the money to get an operation. So quick, empty all those change jars and piggy banks and turn the money over to me as I am collecting the funds for his operation.

All those people who would like to participate in the Portly Platypi co-rec softball team please be aware that there is/was a team meeting today at 1:45 p.m. in the studio.

Steven Satterfield went to ATHENS this weekend and met members of the band 'Throwing Muses'. He really liked them. Big Deal.

Some people saw 'The Dream Team 'this weekend. Make sure you ask them about it. Some others sat around and drank beer and told jokes this weekend. Still others sat around and drank peach stuff and watched movies. And a few were in the studio. Big Deal.

Wanna see 'Dreams So Real this weekend for four dollars? Talk to Rusty.

#### A.I.A.S. NEWS

Is anyone interested in getting on the job experience through "Habitat for Humanity"? Remember you work for ten weeks get paid up to four thousand dollars and you do real construction work. If you're remotely interested talk to me or read the poster by the elevator on the first floor.

Tomorrow there is an Intern Development Program workshop in the auditorium at 6:00 p.m. I.D.P. is the internship period that future architects go through before they can be licensed. There is a lot to be told about it, more than just information about it. For instance if you do the right thing, you won't have to work for a full three years after you get your Master's. Please come to the lecture (everyone). DON'T FORGET!!!!!!!!!

The Beaux Arts Ball is coming up in a little more than a month. On Saturday, May 20 at 8:00 p.m. there is going to be a hoe down at

the Inman Park Trolley Barn. This is going to be a great event (Trust me, I know what I'm talking about). The facilities that we have gotten are really nice. It's going to be even more successful than last year (because this year the A.I.A.S. has it together, remember), if you were there you would know that it was very successful. We're going to make the tickets as cheap as possible to insure that a lot of people will come, so please do. Just like last year, we are going to have a picnic during Beaux Arts Week (May 14-20) on the Thursday before the Ball.

This past week the Community Outreach Committee of the A.I.A.S. visited advanced Drafting classes at two high schools in the area. Tuesday, members of the committee visited Roswell High School and on Thursday visited Osbourne High School in Smyrna. The committee sent out letters to high schools in the Atlanta area offering presentations on careers in Architecture and studying at Georgia Tech. At these presentations, slides were shown and student projects were displayed.

Also on the agenda for this quarter is another party at P.J.'s Nest. Hopefully, there will be more participation by members of my constituency.

If you're involved in the A.I.A.S. and want to run for a position on the executive committee, there are elections coming up within the next two weeks. Hopefully there will be two positions open for sophomore class representatives next year. Any nominations should be given to me A.S.A.P. Realistic/ serious nominations only please.

#### **STATIC**

Anyone is invited to participate in the next issue of STATIC, the sophomore issue. Instead of spending time working on a magazine, we have decided and approved to do an exhibition in the gallery space for a week in May. The work and planning has already started. This issue is being approached as a creative effort, and not the late night antics that we're so fond of. Anything and everything will be subject to review by the editorial board of which Edwar is a part. The rest of the board is made up of Grad students.

The theme for the exhibiton is Voodoo -based on the idea of "making something out of nothing" - A primitive making of sorts. These titles below are the "Nothing given to you to be interpreted and expanded upon in either a poster, writing, or photograph. All works will be organized and edited into the exhibition. The only basic prerequisite for editing any work for its content, is that it in some way evidently relates to Architecture.

These are the titles:

-Sister John

- -Red Headed Stepchild
- -Phone Booth Ritual
- -The Directory
- -Nevermore
- -The Roy and Nuida Titus Theaters

-The many Silhouettes of Bartholemew Turpentine.

## See Chris Harris for more Info.

## gotta go now it's 1: 45.

Very truly yours,

Steven G. Shockley.

# A.I.A.S. / Sophoball Jihad Newsletter April 21, 1989 Völüme II Issue 3

Good afternoon my good friends, and what a good afternoon it is, wouldn't you agree? I'm sure that all of you have a wonderful feeling inside especially after that really great, fantastic guy, your friend and mine, Professor Abrahms took revenge upon us. The more I see of him, the more I like him (I'm being very serious, honestly).

This is Friday (this is a big deal), as I'm sure you all know, the day of deliverance. The Physics test is over, the 2306 test is over, the project is over, which leaves plenty of time to prepare for the Mechanics test coming up. This extra time also leaves us with time to prepare to ace the next exams to make up for the ones of this past week.

Well, the **Sophoball Jihao** had its first athletic holy war this past Wednesday night, and what an athletic holy war it was on our part! We were playing the sistahs and big brothans of Alpha Delta Pi (rah, rah, rah, gooooooo team!). One could have easily thought that it was an Aesthetic Holy war after getting one look at the sistahs. They were certainly at their best, primped and prissy for the big game against the **Sophoball Jihao**. Unfortunately for the Sistahs though they lost in a final score of 4-2. There were many great plays in this great game of our great team. Among the great plays were great catches by Chris Pooser, T. Walker Maginnis, and Carolynn Machuga. Michael Knapik had a great hit which put him on third base. These were just a few of the great plays by the great players of our really great team, the **Sophoball Jihao**.

Also in the news today, the A.I.A.S. is holding elections for the 1989-1990 year this coming Monday. All members should vote so that they are properly represented next year. There were three nominations for President, one for Vice-President, Secretary and Treasurer. The nominations for Secretary and Treasurer were not received until the last ten minutes before the deadline. There are three nominations for Junior Representative. The nominations are as follows:

President: Elizabeth Harris (declined nomination)
Carey Jackson-Yonce

Steven G. Shockley

Vice-President: Jason Young (declined nomination)

Andrew Crenshaw

Secretary: Vince Trevino

Treasurer: Lee Ayers
Junior Representative: Mark Gardner
Matthew Preston Greer Esq.
T. Walker Maginnis

Please Vote on Monday!!!!!

See you in Jury,

the Shockley

# A.I.A.S. / SOPHOBALL JIHAD NEWSLETTER MAY 10, 1989 VOL II. ISSUE

Hello My friends,

Long time no see is probably the best thing for me to say at this point. This issue brings lots and lots of news to you from the A.I.A.S. so lets get on with it.

Firstly, next week is Beaux Arts week, May 13-20. The A.I.A.S. plans to start the week off right with a Kickoff party this Saturday night at P.J.'s Nest starting around 9:00. During the week there will be a lecture given by Rob Miller, as well as the lecture by Cesar Pelli. The annual Beaux Arts week picnic will be on Thursday evening with lots of food and entertainment. The Beaux Arts Ball will be on Saturday May 20 at the Inman Park Trolley Barn. As soon as the tickets come in I will be selling them for \$6 for members and \$8 for non-members. The prices of the tickets will be raised one dollar at the door so be sure and buy them ahead of time. You do not need to bring a date but in case you feel the need to there are plenty of people still available on that evening.

Also coming up is the sale of the Beaux-Arts Week T-shirts. The shirts are going to be really good this year. They are of a four-color design and will coincide with the theme which is: Small Children and Their Toys. If the theme doesn't tickle your fancy, it doesn't have to, the Ball and picnic are still going to be a lot of fun.

Also during Beaux Arts week: tours will be given at the Carter Presidential Center to school groups. Volunteers are needed to be guides for these tours. If you are interested please see me.

This Thursday, there will be a tour of an architecture firm and a visit to one of its construction sites. This is the first of a series of visits to architecture firms (we hope); it all depends on how much participation we get. If you are interested, please see me for further details as soon as possible.

I am pleased to announce that there are several people becoming involved in the Habitat for Humanity project this summer. Many thanks go out to those who are. It's still not too late to apply

for it, although the registration deadline is fast approaching. So if you're interested please see me ASAP.

### Sophoball Jihad News

Well the Sophoball Jihad is off to a not too shabby start this season with a 1 and 2 record. There is another game tonight so all Ayatollahs members of their haram please come out tonight to insure that we are victorious in another Athletic Boly War.

Also, there has been an interest shown by people around the school to play some softball for fun and not particularly for competition. Anybody who would like to play softball with people from other classes please tell me so I can turn your name in to the right person.

For all those people who were in Professor Jones' group last quarter please see Dale Wilson. Jones has slides of your projects and he wants to know who if you want them.

#### Dedication

Hello, can you guess who I am?

I was born the daughter of an accountant and medical care technician. I was born in Irving Texas on the day of November 6, 1968 to Frank and Estellene X. Since then I have lived in Rome, Georgia and Chattanooga, Tennessee. My father has remarried to a woman by the name of Mary. I have one brother, Frank; one sister-in-law, Carolina; two step brothers, Chris and Tyson. Can you guess who I am?

carolynnmachugacaroly

P.S. The Georgia Tech Olympic Coalition is looking to have the Atlanta Olympic logo (on the front of the T-shirts) slightly modified

to represent Tech's efforts in the Olympic bid. If anyone has any ideas please see Brian Slocum.

Very Truly Yours,

the Shocketin

Steven G. Shockley

A.I.A.S Treasurer/Sophomore Representative / President-Elect

Very Truly Yours,